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American families and businesses should 

not have to shoulder the high cost of an un-
workable federal ethanol mandate through the 
Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS). According to 
the Congressional Budget Office (CBO), the 
heightened 2017 RFS requirements would in-
crease the amount of total U.S. food expendi-
tures by $3.5 billion. At the same time, the De-
partment of Energy shows a decrease in fuel 
mileage—triggering increasing energy costs 
and lasting impacts on the environment. 

The RFS mandates that 36 billion gallons of 
renewable fuels be part of our nation’s fuel 
supply by 2022. However, in 2014 nearly 40 
percent of the U.S. corn crop was used for 
ethanol production. This is more than the 
amount of corn used to feed livestock and 
poultry in the United States. 

This is a kitchen table issue—this unwork-
able policy impacts every American family try-
ing to make financial decisions. From food 
costs to wear and tear on the family car and 
other equipment many families use, the RFS 
means added costs and less money for other 
purchases. 

The RFS debate is no longer just a debate 
about fuel or food. It is also a debate about 
jobs, small business, economic growth, and 
freedom. 

The RFS is also hurting—not helping—to 
preserve our natural resources. The EPA has 
provided evidence that shows ethanol pro-
duced 33 percent more emissions in 2012 
than gasoline. The RFS is impacting the qual-
ity of life for all Americans. The nation has hit 
the ‘‘blend wall’’ or the point at which we can 
no longer blend ethanol into gasoline at levels 
safe for all engines. 

This Congress is the time for RFS reform. 
The momentum around this issue continues to 
grow. Last year, we found that more than 218 
Members of Congress were on record—either 
by cosponsoring legislation or signing letters— 
expressing concerns about the current policy. 

The support from various stakeholders also 
continues to expand as the RFS Reform Act 
is endorsed by a broad spectrum of groups 
representing livestock, small engines, tax-
payers, restaurants, boats, food manufac-
turing, environmental issues, and food aid. I 
urge my colleagues to join me in support of 
the Renewable Fuel Standard Reform Act to 
address the increasing costs of this broken 
federal policy impacting our nation’s citizens. 
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RECOGNIZING THE 90TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE NEW YORK STATE 
ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES 
(NYSAC) 

HON. TOM REED 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. REED. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to rec-
ognize the 90th Anniversary of the New York 
State Association of Counties (NYSAC). 

NYSAC was established by a group of com-
mitted local leaders in 1925 for the purposes 
of training county officials and advocating for 
the needs of local governments. Since that 
time, the organization has become the only 
statewide association representing the inter-
ests of New York’s 62 counties, including the 
five boroughs of New York City. 

NYSAC advocates for the interests of tax-
payers and county officials at the state and 

federal levels of government. In addition, the 
association provides its members with training, 
educational resources, and information relating 
to public policy. 

Despite the tremendous diversity found in 
New York, NYSAC has consistently and effec-
tively promoted the best interests of all its 
members, from the urban areas downstate to 
the rural and suburban areas of my congres-
sional district. I commend NYSAC on its ability 
to combine such different perspectives into a 
single unified mission that serves the interests 
of each county. 

Mr. Speaker, it is my sincere pleasure to 
congratulate NYSAC on 90 years of excellent 
service to the counties, citizens, and officials 
of the State of New York. The professionalism 
and commitment displayed by the associa-
tion’s staff have ensured the effective man-
agement and delivery of county services. I sa-
lute NYSAC for a job well done, and extend 
my best wishes for continued success in the 
future. 
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CELEBRATING THE 40TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF PLAID HOUSE, INC. 

HON. RODNEY P. FRELINGHUYSEN 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor Plaid House, Inc. located in 
Morristown, New Jersey as it celebrates its 
40th Anniversary. 

Over the last forty years, Plaid House has 
stayed true to its mission of providing residen-
tial and counseling services to adolescents in 
northern New Jersey. Since its foundation, the 
members of Plaid House, Inc. have worked 
tirelessly to improve the lives of so many 
young adults, as evidenced by the impact its 
programs have had on the community. 

In December of 1970, Katherine Merck was 
asked by the Morris County Probation Office if 
she would be willing to take a seventeen year 
old girl into her home for the holidays. The 
local residential treatment center would be 
closed due to the holidays, and the judge had 
decreed that the girl, despite lacking a criminal 
history, would be placed in Clinton State Pris-
on for Women if an alternative could not be 
found. Upon taking the young woman into her 
home, Kate learned from the young woman 
about the numerous girls from the community 
that were often left without a place to live. So, 
she decided to start a group home for girls in 
Morris County, and within a few years, the 
Plaid House group home opened its doors. 

The goal of the Plaid House group home is 
to provide a complete living experience and 
therapeutic environment for troubled adoles-
cent girls. The residents of the Plaid House 
group home are placed there by the Depart-
ment of Children and Families. The girls can 
range in age from fourteen to eighteen years 
old and are accepted from anywhere in New 
Jersey. Girls are enrolled in local school and 
encouraged to involve themselves in the com-
munity through afterschool programs, working, 
and volunteering. The group home staff pro-
vides a varied schedule throughout the week 
including recreational and educational activi-
ties. All girls regularly participate in individual 
and group counseling, provided both on site 
by the Program Manager and off site by thera-
pists in community agencies. 

When it opened its doors in 1975, Plaid 
House group home began with a capacity for 
five girls and was staffed by two 
houseparents. Since then, the number of girls 
at the home has expanded to ten, with super-
vision increasing to a team of full-time staff 
working twenty-four hours a day to serve 
these girls. The group home even underwent 
an expansion construction project in 2003 to 
provide much needed additional space and 
improve the quality of living for its residents. 

Plaid House, Inc. also offers Thenen House, 
which opened in 1989, to provide a supervised 
transitional living program to young women 
who have outgrown group homes, but have 
been assessed as being unable to return 
home. The residents are young women of 
ages from sixteen to twenty, who are under 
the supervision of Child Protection and Perma-
nency and need assistance in preparing for 
independence. Here the residents are required 
to participate in a full-time educational and 
employment program, helping them to develop 
practical skills, establish emotional independ-
ence, and learn budgeting techniques; the 
budgeting program demands that the women 
save fifty percent of their wages, which will be 
returned to them when they leave the pro-
gram. 

Plaid House’s Aftercare Program provides 
counseling to adolescent males and females 
who have been discharged by Child Protection 
and Permanency from residential placements 
or foster care. The goal of the program is to 
help these young adults transition successfully 
from out of home placement into the commu-
nity, whether they are returning to their homes 
or moving out to live on their own. In addition, 
Their Aging Out Program serves male and fe-
male clients of ages fifteen to twenty who are 
under the supervision of Child Protection and 
Permanency and currently in out of home 
placement. The young adults participate in life 
skills training, presented in weekly workshops, 
which follow a curriculum including employ-
ment skills, money management, career plan-
ning, further education, communication, and 
problem solving. Each participant completes a 
skills assessment at the beginning and end of 
the program to measure the progress made 
from training. 

Since the opening of their group home forty 
years ago, Plaid House has moved hundreds 
of young adults through their programs. 
Though the organization has undergone var-
ious changes and improvements since its in-
ception, their commitment to providing these 
adolescents with opportunities for success has 
remained constant. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you and my colleagues 
to join me in congratulating Plaid House, Inc, 
its dedicated staff and Board of Directors as it 
celebrates its 40th Anniversary. 
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‘‘HONOR, COURAGE, COMMITMENT’’ 

HON. PETE OLSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. OLSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Brice Kolle for being named the 
December 2014 Cadet of the Month by the 
Marine Military Academy. Kolle, a freshman at 
the Marine Military Academy, hails from my 
hometown of Sugar Land in TX–22. This es-
teemed award recognizes his exemplary char-
acter, leadership, academic achievement, and 
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esprit de corps while serving in the pre-
paratory school’s band. 

Kolle’s superb attitude and dedication to his 
studies will continue to serve him well at the 
Marine Military Academy and beyond. Receiv-
ing this honor, speaks to Kolle’s dedication to 
uphold academy’s mission and values. 

I commend Brice Kolle for his outstanding 
leadership and development of character thus 
far in his academic career. On behalf of the 
residents of the Twenty-Second Congressional 
District of Texas, congratulations again to 
Kolle for being named the Marine Military 
Academy’s Cadet of the Month for the Leath-
erneck Band for December 2014. 
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RECOGNIZING THE LEGACY OF 
RICHARD NAMEY 

HON. ALAN GRAYSON 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. GRAYSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise to rec-
ognize the life and legacy of Richard ‘‘Rick’’ 
Ellis Namey, who died of a heart attack on 
February 26 at the age of 66. Rick wasn’t a 
man defined by one title, one line of work, or 
one talent. He was many things: successful 
concert promoter, advertising genius, 
pitchman, standup comic, author, screenwriter, 
and political activist. Friends and family say 
one thing is certain; he didn’t do anything half-
way. With every endeavor, he went all out. 

Rick was born in Baltimore on February 12, 
1949. The oldest son of Albert and Salam 
Namey, his father met his mother while trav-
eling abroad in Beirut, Lebanon. An aerospace 
engineer, Albert took a job with Martin Mari-
etta and the family moved to Orlando when 
Rick was 10. 

Rick began pursuing his ambitions while at-
tending Winter Park High School and Sanford 
Naval Academy. At age 16, he won a teen 
disc jockey competition on WLOF-AM and 
began managing local bands like Mr. Banana 
and the Bunch and Marshmallow 
Steamshovel. He was also a performer. 

Rick’s first business venture was a coffee 
shop called The Hobbit in Daytona Beach, 
which catered to the hippie crowd, followed by 
The Purple Door in Bithlo. His success book-
ing national acts like Bob Seger and the Silver 
Bullet Band for events at the Tangerine Bowl 
and the Daytona International Speedway led 
him to start Cosmic Productions. Rick was 
part of the promotional team for Woodstock 
and appears in a documentary about the 1969 
music festival. 

Rick took ideas and turned them into reality, 
even if they failed. During the Summer of 
Love, he started a business selling love 
beads. He had an importer, stringer, and 
packager and he was going to make thou-
sands—until it was revealed the ink on his 
product was poisonous. Despite some set-
backs, Rick’s many successes were featured 
in an Orlando Sentinel article when he was 
just 23. 

An active participant in the civil rights move-
ment, Rick attended rallies and worked on 
presidential campaigns including McGovern/ 
Eagleton and Carter/Mondale. Though Central 
Florida was always his home and he worked 
hard to promote it, he often rubbed elbows 

with the rich and famous. Old photos show 
Rick and the Carter family at home watching 
the Kentucky Derby in the 1970s. 

The list of Rick’s accomplishments is long. 
Rick and his brother, Charles, started two of 
Orlando’s first black pop radio stations— 
WORJ and WORL—and Kissimmee’s first 
tourist channel. Rick had a nationally syn-
dicated radio show with Hugh Rodham, former 
Secretary of State Hillary Clinton’s brother. He 
also served as interim manager for the 
Backstreet Boys and cut an album of Vietnam 
War protest songs. 

Through his company, Stuyvesant Corpora-
tion, Rick wrote hundreds of TV and radio ads 
including ‘‘Mr. Stereo and Video,’’ ‘‘Mad Max,’’ 
‘‘Cheese Wars’’ and ‘‘Sounds Unlimited.’’ 
Many of his ads garnered him national Addy 
Awards for creative excellence. 

Rick was most proud of his screenwriting, 
which included Lake Woebegone Boys with 
Garrison Keiler, and Matt Merlin, a story about 
a kid wizard. Universal Studios optioned Matt 
Merlin well before Harry Potter took the world 
by storm. 

He was also the author of several published 
non-fiction books including Fodor’s Disney 
Like A Pro, Orlando Like A Pro, and Buy This 
Book and Make Me Rich, a political satire. His 
most recent book, Casey’s Ghost, chronicled 
his brief stint as the ghost writer for Casey An-
thony, who was acquitted of the 2008 murder 
of her daughter Caylee in a trial televised 
worldwide. 

Mr. Namey was a longtime member of 
Mensa. In recent years, he spent his time vol-
unteering for local Democratic candidates and 
rallying for liberal causes. His ideas never 
stopped, his opinions grew stronger with age, 
and his love for his family was unparalleled. 

I am humbled to honor the memory, life, 
and outstanding achievements of Richard 
Namey. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. BARBARA LEE 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Ms. LEE. Mr. Speaker, I was not present for 
roll call votes 54–58 due to a family emer-
gency. 

Had I been present, I would have voted no 
on #54, no on #55, no on #56, yes on #57, 
and no on #58. 
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CELEBRATING THE 50TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF 
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP 

HON. RODNEY P. FRELINGHUYSEN 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 4, 2015 

Mr. FRELINGHUYSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the Rotary Club of Jefferson 
Township, New Jersey, as it celebrates its 
50th anniversary. 

The Rotary Club of Jefferson Township 
dedicates itself to bettering the township 
through the completion of communal projects. 

This organization seeks to improve the local 
community with the goal of ensuring that the 
Jefferson Township region is a wonderful 
place in which to live, work and raise a family. 
The greater Jefferson Township area benefits 
immensely from this organization’s dedication 
to its neighbors and friends. 

Since 1965, the Rotary Club of Jefferson 
Township has devoted its time and energy to 
facilitating projects for the benefit of the com-
munity. From distributing dictionaries to third 
graders to financing the construction of four 
vocational schools in Romania, this organiza-
tion’s members continuously find ways to help 
those people in need of assistance. Whenever 
an opportunity arises to help others, like par-
ticipating in End Polio Now, Rotary Club mem-
bers always seem to be the first volunteers to 
respond. 

Recently, this organization began several 
new projects in order to support members of 
the Jefferson Township community. On De-
cember 6th and 7th, the Rotary Club partici-
pated in the Sparta Christmas Bazaar by sell-
ing desserts and candies to help fund its oper-
ations. The Rotary Club also sold Gertrude 
Hawk chocolate bars to fund its third grader 
dictionary distribution project. This organiza-
tion is also participating in ‘‘Walkfest 2015,’’ a 
Sunday morning event where participants walk 
in Waterloo Village, located in Byram, New 
Jersey. During this fundraising event, partici-
pants may donate money to various organiza-
tions, including the Rotary Club, and have the 
opportunity to receive prizes. 

The Rotary Club of Jefferson also believes 
in a rich cultural experience for students. To 
ensure that students from Jefferson Township 
expand their education outside of the class-
room, the Rotary Club funds a Japanese Sum-
mer Exchange Program. In this program, 
American students spend three weeks on the 
island of Shikoku, while Japanese students 
spend three weeks in Northern New Jersey. 
Those students in Shikoku live with Japanese 
families and encounter Japanese culture, cui-
sine and customs. Those students visiting 
New Jersey live with families affiliated with the 
Rotary Club, and attend excursions to New 
York City. This program is yet another in-
stance of the Rotary Club’s commitment to 
students’ educational experience. 

To celebrate 50 successful years of offering 
assistance to those in need, the Rotary Club 
of Jefferson Township is holding an anniver-
sary dinner on Tuesday, February 24th at the 
Casa Bianca Restaurant in Oak Ridge, New 
Jersey. At this celebration, the Rotary Club will 
host buffet-style culinary offerings, as well as 
a cash bar. In honor of its dedication to 50 
years of service, the Rotary Club will present 
its 2015 Citizen Year Award to Alice and Bela 
Szigethy. 

I commend the members of the Rotary Club 
of Jefferson Township, especially Alice and 
Bela Szigethy, for their dedication to improving 
the Jefferson Township area. The club has 
consistently demonstrated a dedication and 
commitment to improving the community and 
successfully completing numerous communal 
projects. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you and my colleagues 
to join me in congratulating the Rotary Club of 
Jefferson, its members and Board of Directors 
as it celebrates its 50th anniversary. 
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